
GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: August 10, 2023
via zoom
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, David Polito, Ole Jaeger, Sharon Trabona, Jim Coombs, Transfer Station manager, Bronwen Tudor, Selectman representative.
MINUTES: 
Dave Polito moved and Sharon Trabona seconded acceptance of the minutes, as written. The minutes were approved unanimously. 
FISCAL:
The Committee has not yet received the July monthly statement from the Financial Director, Mary McDonald. Jim Coombs had Transfer Station (TS) keys made for an employee at a cost of $20. He has submitted the bill to Mary McDonald. 
OPERATIONS:

Jim provided a report on the operation at the TS. It has been satisfactorily busy, as anticipated. 
The metals were picked up. The staff moved barrels around to better define the metals areas. Jim thought including jersey barriers in the next year’s budget is appropriate. Alison thought the Town should consult the DEP to ensure that the Town can use the barriers. She also suggested checking with Mike Naylor to make sure it is agreeable to the TS using jersey barriers. Dave noted that Naylor left a large pile of gravel in the metals areas and did not smooth it out. Dave contacted Charlie Collins, Road Commissioner, who came the next day with a load of gravel and leveled the area out. 

Karren Cowing asked Jim how the summer rentals issues have been progressing. He said it is about the same. Jim thinks having one-time use permit stickers for seasonal renters may solve the problem. 
Dave reported that a person who cleans a property in Georgetown came to the TS with a permit sticker she received from the person (Georgetown resident) she cleans for. It was unclear whether the person cleaning was a Georgetown resident. Jim thought a one-time permit sticker could address this type of issue. 
ORDINANCE:

Bronwen Tudor suggested that the Committee address one issue per meeting. Jim said from his point of view two priority issues are commercial haulers and permit stickers for summer rentals, but summer rentals is the major issue at this time. In response to the possibility of the TS being open an additional hour to reduce traffic congestion,  Jim thought the increase traffic at the TS is not due to being open one hour less, but the traffic increase is due to the increase number of persons coming into the TS. Bronwen clarified that the Select Board was not suggesting increasing hours to reduce traffic, but to spread out the congestion. 

Dave asked Jim if there are certain times of the day the congestion is the highest. Jim said there is heightened traffic 3:00 to 4:00 as well as 9:00-11:00 on all days. But he said it can also be busy throughout the afternoon. Alison asked if it would be beneficial to suggest times to year-around residents that are less busy to visit the TS. Jim thought increased education by landlords to short-term renters, such as providing TS brochures, would be helpful. Sharon said she thought part of the problem is persons coming to peruse The Mall. These persons park willy-nilly and spend a lengthy amount of time in The Mall. Karren thought providing “Mall parking” or other designated parking areas would not be successful. Dave agreed with Karren and thought the staff may need to be assertive when folks are parking in such a way that it blocks other parking spots and/or hinder traffic moving through the TS. Sharon is not supportive of expanding hours. Jim said he would have the staff be more assertive in getting folks to and from the compactor efficiently and quickly. Dave suggested for the staff to concentrate on traffic movement for this month. 

Jim said another issue for him are persons visiting the TS who put items in the incorrect locations at the TS. It takes staff time to move the “misplaced” items into the correct location. Sharon suggested that the big whiteboard on the side of the office state: “Not sure where to put it, please ask an attendant.” 
Dave wondered if the Committee had hard information on the traffic (how many cars, the times persons are using the TS) at the TS. More scientifically-gathered information would help the Committee make better informed decisions. Dave said the TS has both a traffic and a congestion problem. One employee counted 26 cars in the TS at one time. Sharon asked if the Town could get a road counter that counts the vehicles entering the TS. This could provide some of the data Dave would like to see gathered for the Committee to use in decision-making. These counters are likely expensive, but the possibility of getting one on loan from the DOT or the City of Bath might be feasible. Jim stated that both the bulky and the compactor trash has declined. 
In summary: Jim will instruct the staff to focus on traffic and keeping vehicles moving appropriately through the TS. Alison said the Committee could get a report from Jim on the traffic. 

Karren said for the next meeting the Committee should concentrate on how permit stickers are issued. 
OTHER:

Jim noted that this weekend is the “due date” for the baby snapper turtles at the TS.
NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, September 14, 2023 at 7:00 PM. 

Alison moved and Dave seconded adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Selectmen, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


